
 
TOWN OF REIDVILLE 

 
Community Newsletter 

 

May 2018 
 
Members of Council 

 
Mayor: Roger Barrett 
Deputy Mayor: David Reid 
Councilors: 
Clifford Reid 
Russell  Reid 
Gerald Rumbolt 

 
Staff:  

 
Town Clerk/Manager: 
Connie Reid 

 
Assistant Town Clerk:  
Lisa Pearce 

 
Maintenance/Animal Control 

Officer: Wayne Stuckless 

 

Part time Maintenance: 

Jason Reid 

 
E-mail: 

townofreidville@nf.aibn.com    
Phone: 709-635-5232 
Fax: 709-635-4498  

 
Web Page: 
http://reidville-nl.ca 

 
Web Master:  Cliff Reid 

 

 
Reidville Volunteer Fire 

Department 

 
Bruce Curlew, Fire Chief 
Roy Pittman, Asst. Chief 
Alvin Fudge, Secretary 
Kerry Anstey, Treasurer 
Paul Reid 
Eric Reid 
Owen Pittman 
Jason Jones 
Dean Pittman 
Sean O’Brien 
Rick Burden 
Jacob O’Brien 
Sam Butt 
Calvin Hiscock 
Jason Reid 
Jason Stagg 
Tony Hutchings 
Jeremy Curlew 

DRIVER’S LICENSE/VEHICLE 

RENEWAL 
 

NOTICE: Beginning April 30
th

, 2018, 

Vehicle registration and Driver’s 

License renewal reminder 

notifications will no longer be sent by 

mail. You can access the Service NL 

website and update your information 

to include an email address and they 

will send you notifications.  

 

STUDENT EMPLOYMENT 

 

Council has received notification that 

they can employ 5 students for seven 

weeks for 30 hrs per week. Any 

students seeking summer employment 

with the Town of Reidville are 

reminded that they have to have their 

resume submitted to the town office 

no later than June 8
th

 at 3 p.m. 
Please Note that preference will be 

given to applicants going to post 

secondary school in the fall.  All 

applicants may not be called for an 

interview. The chosen candidates will 

be notified of date and time of 

interview. Resumes can be dropped 

off at the office, sent to the above 

address, faxed to 635-4498 or emailed 

to townofreidville@nf.aibn.com.  

 

Qualifications for these positions 

are: 

 

-Must be between the ages of 15 to 30 

years of age. 

 

-Must have been a full time student 

during the last school year (2017-

2018). 

 

-Intend to return to school full time in 

the fall of 2018. 

 

The town has also applied for other 

funding for student employment so 

there may be more positions available 

later in the month.  

 

RECREATION EVENTS 

 

Knitting Circle – This program is 

held on Monday afternoons from 

1:30-3:30pm. Come along and bring 

your knitting and a friend or two!!   

 

Bowling: This program is finished for 

the summer. 

 

The office will be closed on Monday, 

May 21
st
 in observance of Victoria 

Day. Sorry for any inconvenience.  

50+ NEWS 

 

Aquafit: This program is offered 

Wednesday and Friday mornings 

at the Deer Lake Recreation 

Facility and will be paid for any 

residents of Reidville who register 

with the town office. This program 

will finish on June 29
th

 for the 

summer.  

 

Yoga: This program is finished for 

the summer. 

 

SPRING CLEANUP 

 

It’s that time of year again when we 

all like to get our properties ready 

for summer. The town’s annual 

spring clean up will take place on 

Saturday, June 2
nd

 beginning at 

8:00 a.m. This will be a one day 

event....all items will be picked up 

during that day by the town garbage 

truck. All items for clean up are to 

be placed to the edge of your 

property by 8 a.m. Please put 

metals in a separate pile.    

 

 
 

FOOD DRIVE 

 
There will be a Spring Food Drive on 

Saturday, May 26
th
 beginning at 10:30 

am. Looking for Volunteers - if you 

can help out with this worthwhile cause 

please call 215-1402. If you would like 

to donate but will not be home please 

leave your donation on your front door 

step or hang it on your doorknob You 

can also drop it off at 4 Herb Street or 

contact Carson & Rose Marie Young at 

215-1402 for pick up. Thank You! 

 

 

PERMITS 

 
With spring quickly approaching please 

note the cost of all Permits: 

 

Commercial (per building)                $200 

New House:                   $100  

House Extension:                                $50 

Accessory Buildings:                          $25  

General Repairs:                                  $10 

  

OFFICE CLOSURE 

http://reidvillenl.ca/


There is No Charge for a General 

Repairs permit for seniors. Most of 

these items will have to go to council 

for approval ....please pick up your 

application or print it off the town 

website and submit it for the second 

Monday of every month. 
 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

 

Birthdays: 

Date  Name    Age 

  

May 14 Austin Brake      16 

May 16 Mark Cooke      44 

May 16 Scott Hillyard      36 

May 23 Roy Pittman      53 

May 23 Betty Rideout      50 

May 25 Brandon Rideout      23 

May 27 Alexandra Anstey     22 

May 28 Nina Welsh        ? 

May 29 Sharon Burden        ? 

May 30 Irene Curlew      72 

June 8 Clarence Reid      77 

June 8 Wade Reid      63 

June 8 Vicki Langdon      42 

June 9 Roger Barrett      74 

June 11 Eric Pittman      54 

June 11 Shannon Cooke      38 

June 11 Tara Simms      36 

June 12 Kyler Reid        8 

  

Anniversaries: 

Date    Name               Years 

 
Apr 1     Rachel & Travis Hoffe     14 

May 16  Angela & Archie Butt      37 

May 24  Louise & Reginald Pittman     57 

June 6  Bonita & Lloyd Lush      31 

 

CHASE THE ACE! 

 

 

Join the Reidville Volunteer Fire 

Department at Chase the Ace Lottery 

which began Sunday, February 18th at 

the Community Center 

 

The money raised from the Lottery will 

be used to raise money for the new fire 

truck! 

  

Tickets will be sold weekly at the 

Community Hall from 7:00 pm to 8:00 

PM with a ticket draw at 8:15PM. 

Tickets are $2 each, 3 for $5 or 7 for 

$10 and can only be purchased at the 

event on Sunday nights.  The 

Consolation Prize will be given away 

each Sunday.  The Jackpot is nearing 

$5000.00.  The Jackpot will grow each 

week until the Ace of Spades is drawn. 

  

Ticket sales are to persons 19 years of 

age or older. 

 

FOR SALE 

 

2 - 30” White electric stove $50 each 

2 - Microwaves $10 each 

 

Call the town office for more 

information. Thanks! 

 

RENTAL  

 

CHERRY WOOD COTTAGES INC. 

Seniors Cottages Available for Rent 

on Old Rocky Brook Road 

Call for Details 

709-636-3992  

 

WALKING TRAIL DAMAGES 

 

Walking Trail Damage: 

 

Walking Trail Committee members 

checked out the damage done to the 

Trail as a result of the January Ice 

Dam and flooding. It will be 

necessary to barricade the trail from 

Trout Brook Bridge to the 

Tramway Site until repairs are 

possible.  

 

Walkers/hikers may still enjoy the 

trail: 

-from the Mill Beach (Boat launch 

area) to Trout Brook Bridge and the 

Trout Brook Loop and return along 

the same.  

-from Jones Trail entrance to Trout 

Brook bridge or to the mouth of 

Trout Brook on the North side.  

-from the Tramway Parking Lot to 

the Humber River and return.  

 

We hope to have repairs completed 

as soon as possible.  

 

Happy hiking/Walking.  
 

ROAMING DOGS/CATS 

 

There have been some concerns 

brought to the office concerning 

roaming dogs and cats. According 

to the town’s bylaws a dog or a cat 

has to be on a leash or tethered at 

all times. Please be considerate of 

your neighbours. 

 

 SOD/HAY FIELDS 

 

Spring has sprung! Local sod/hay 

farmers would like to ask the public 

to STAY OFF the sod/hay fields. 

Please ride on the roads or on the 

edges of the fields.  
 

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION  

 

Reidville Council and staff would 

like to thank everyone that 

attended the Volunteer 

Appreciation Dinner.  It was a nice 

evening with the majority of 

volunteers attending. Special 

thanks to anyone who helped out 

in any way and to Ida Pinksen and 

her staff for the wonderful meal!  

Again thank you to all our 

volunteers! 
 

JOKE  

Francis Norton woke up Sunday 

morning and realizing it was an 

exceptionally beautiful and sunny 

early spring day, decided he just had 

to play golf. So... he told the 

Associate Pastor that he was feeling 

sick and convinced him to say Mass 

for him that day. 

As soon as the Associate Pastor left 

the room, Father Norton headed out of 

town to a golf course about forty 

miles away. This way he knew he 

wouldn't accidentally meet anyone he 

knew from his parish. 

Setting up on the first tee, he was 

alone. After all, it was Sunday 

morning and everyone else was in 

church! At about this time, Saint Peter 

leaned over to the Lord while looking 

down from the heavens and 

exclaimed, "You're not going to let 

him get away with this, are you?" 

The Lord sighed, and said, "No, I 

guess not." 

Just then Father Norton hit the ball 

and it shot straight towards the pin, 

dropping just short of it, rolled up and 

fell into the hole. It WAS A 420 

YARD HOLE IN ONE! 

St. Peter was astonished. He looked at 

the Lord and asked, "Why did you let 

him do that?" 

The Lord smiled and replied, "Who's 

he going to tell?" 

 

 
 

 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS 

 

Doctor on Call...…..1-800-261-0741 

Fire Alarm..........................635-5600 

RCMP.................................635-2173 

Ambulance..........................635-3020 

NF Power................1-800-474- 5711 

Council Office....................635-5232 

Fax: ................................... 635-4498 


